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MANAGEMENT AND CIVIL SOCIETY PARTICIPATION


IN OAS ACTIVITIES
Record of the meeting held on May 10, 2010
The meeting was held under the chairmanship of Ambassador Luis A. Hoyos Aristizabal, Permanent Representative of Colombia to the Organization of American States (OAS) and Chair of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities (CISC), to consider the items on the order of business contained in document CP/CISC-509/10.  Participating in this meeting were the delegations of Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Colombia, Costa Rica, Ecuador, Guatemala, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
1. Report of the Department of International Law on the implementation of mandates arising from the Fifth Summit of the Americas
The report was presented by Dr. John Wilson of the Department of International Law, Secretariat for Legal Affairs.

In his presentation, Dr. Wilson spoke about access to public information as referred to in paragraph 81 of the Declaration of Commitment of Port of Spain, which states that the Heads of State and Government would seek to ensure that important progress is made in providing their citizens access to public information, particularly on government revenues, expenditures, and budgets.

He noted that within that framework, through resolution AG/RES. 2514 (XXXIX-O/09) the OAS General Assembly had requested the Department of International Law to draft a model law on access to public information and a guide for its implementation, in accordance with international standards in the field, in collaboration with member states and civil society, among others.
He reported that based on this mandate, in October and December 2009 and January and March 2010 the Department of International Law organized meetings with a group of government and civil society experts to draft said documents.  He said the final document arising from discussions that took place during those meetings would be presented to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs in late April 2010.
Dr. Wilson stated that resolution AG/RES. 2514 (XXXIX-O/09) itself requests the Department of International Law to update and consolidate the studies and recommendations on access to public information and the protection of personal data, which were presented to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs in 2008, based on the contributions of member states, the inter-American system, and civil society. Accordingly, the Department has been working on updating and consolidating these studies, he indicated.


With respect to the issue of international humanitarian law and refugees, Dr. Wilson pointed out that in paragraph 82 of the Declaration of Commitment of Port of Spain, the Heads of State and Government recognized respect for international humanitarian law and international refugee law as essential to the functioning of democratic societies.
As well, he explained that within this framework, in resolution AG/RES. 2507 (XXXIX-O/09), the OAS General Assembly requested the Department of International Law to continue organizing courses and seminars for staff of the permanent missions and the General Secretariat, as well as for the general public, to promote awareness of and respect for international humanitarian law and related regional instruments, including measures for their effective implementation, within the framework of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs. 

Based on that mandate, he noted, on January 28, 2010 the Department of International Law, in coordination with the International Committee of the Red Cross, organized the aforementioned course, which brought together more than 100 participants. 

He further explained that said resolution requested the Permanent Council to hold a special meeting to include a high-level dialogue for the permanent representatives of each member state on topical issues of international humanitarian law, with the support of the Department of International Law and in collaboration with the International Committee of the Red Cross. The Department of International Law organized the special meeting, which took place on January 29, 2010.

It was further recalled that in resolution AG/RES. 2511 (XXXIX-O/09) the General Assembly had instructed the Permanent Council to organize, through the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs and with support from the Department of International Law of the General Secretariat and with technical and financial collaboration from the UNHCR, an annual course on international refugee law for staff of the permanent missions of member states, General Secretariat personnel, and other interested parties. The Department of International Law organized the course, which was held on February 11, 2010, bringing together more than 100 participants.

It was also noted that the Department of International Law had included in academic activities, among them its Course on International Law and its International Law Symposium such issues as international humanitarian law and refugees, in order to promote awareness on those issues.

On the issue of indigenous peoples, Dr. Wilson noted that in paragraph 86 of the Declaration of Commitment of Port of Spain, the Heads of State and Government recognized the rights of indigenous peoples as essential for their existence, welfare, and integral development, and pledged to promote the exercise of their rights, their full participation in national activities, and the creation of conditions that allow them to overcome poverty, social exclusion, and inequality.

He said that within that framework, the Department of International Law had been conducting a series of workshops for indigenous leaders in pursuance of the objectives outlined in the preceding paragraph.  In November 2009, the Department also organized a workshop on good governance and another workshop on logical framework for the preparation of indigenous development projects, in Panama City. In December 2009, it organized a training workshop in Bogota, Colombia, on indigenous peoples’ rights in the inter-American system; and scheduled a second workshop on good governance and logical framework, for May 2010 in Lima, Peru, with workshops on political participation of indigenous women to be organized over the medium term.

In his presentation, Dr. Wilson noted as well that in paragraph 86 of the Declaration of Commitment of Port of Spain, the Heads of State and Government pledged to promote the successful conclusion of negotiations on the American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. In this context, not only did the Department of International Law provide technical and legal assistance to the working group that negotiated the draft declaration, but it also organized a meeting of indigenous caucus representatives in November 2009, and in December 2009 provided support for the Twelfth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Consensus.

On the question of discrimination and intolerance, he indicated that in paragraph 85 of the Declaration of Commitment of Port of Spain, the Heads of State and Government pledged to continue efforts to combat discrimination and to conclude negotiations on the draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance. He said the Department of International Law had been providing technical and legal support for the activities of the working group responsible for negotiating the Draft Declaration.

Dr. Wilson concluded by noting that the Department of International Law had also been working with civil society organizations representing people of African descent and the LGBTI community, participating in a series of events to promote these issues in society in order to raise awareness and empower those segments of society in terms of their participation in the decision-making processes in international organizations, including the OAS.  He noted that the Department of International Law had also developed a program to incorporate the issue of people of African descent into the policies and programs of the Organization.
2. Consideration of the draft resolution “Increasing and strengthening the participation of civil society and social actors in the activities of the Organization of American States and in the Summits of the Americas process”

This draft resolution (CP/CISC-502/10 rev. 1) was presented by the delegation of Colombia.  After a lengthy debate, and with the amendments suggested at the session, consensus was reached for it to be approved but owing to the lack of a quorum, approval was deferred to a future meeting.
3. Applications by civil society organizations, labor organizations, and private sector organizations, and other international organizations to attend the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly as special guests
Irene Klinger, Director of the Department of International Affairs of the Secretariat for External Relations, made the presentation on these applications (CP/CISC-510/10). The delegation of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela said that it had no instructions from its authorities and the applications should therefore be approved ad referendum of that delegation.  Although there was consensus for them to be approved, this would be deferred to the next meeting owing to the lack of a quorum to do so.
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